Jackson Township Board of Supervisors 
Township Building, 450 Bastian Rd. 

October 5, 2022 

CALL TO ORDER:  Chairman Bisking called the meeting to order at 7:30.
ROLL CALL:  Present: Chairman, Charlie Bisking; Vice-Chairman, Jason Graff; Supervisor, Justin Hoover; Township Solicitor, Linus Fenicle; Ed Fisher, Light-Heigel; Tax Collector, Dale Faust; Township Sec/Treas, Robyn Loesch. There were three citizens present. 
PUBLIC COMMENT: NONE 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  

Supervisor Graff made a motion to approve the minutes of the September 7, 2022 Regular Meeting, as corrected. Seconded by Supervisor Bisking, and all were in favor. Motion carried 3-0. 
TREASURER REPORT:  
The Treasurer reported that the State Fund bills were $128,700.00. General Fund bills totaled 63,622.22 and Wages were $2,193.36. As of September 7, 2022, after payment of these bills and wages, the General Account balance will be $7,554.98, Reserve Account $1,307,333.49 and State Liquid Fuels account balance will be $75.82. Supervisor Hoover made a motion to pay all of the bills and wages, except the Meckleys and the Fisherville Fire Company bills. Seconded by Supervisor Graff. All in favor and motion passed 3-0.  

Supervisor Graff made a motion to pay the Fisherville Fire Company bills. Seconded by Supervisor Hoover. Supervisor Bisking abstained. Motion passed 2-0.
Supervisor Bisking made a motion to pay the Meckleys bill. Seconded by Supervisor Graff.  Supervisor Hoover abstained. Motion passed 2-0.
PERSONS TO BE HEARD:  Juan Mercado asked for a rear setback variance for a small shed. He has obtained a notarized agreement from his neighbor. Supervisor Graff made a motion to allow the shed at 49 Mar-Bob Rd. to be four feet from the property line. Seconded by Supervisor Hoover. All in favor and motion passed 3-0.
CORRESPONDENCE
· EMC conducted a property risk insurance audit.

· Dauphin County sent information about their municipal solid waste program.

· DCCD sent an update on the DCNR building project E&S. There were no findings.

· J.P. Harris asked about our plans for delinquent tax collection. Atty Fenicle advised that this   
 should be handled at the January reorganizational meeting.

· Tri-County Regional Planning has a new water resources program.

· Fisherville Fire Company asked permission to close Church St if necessary, during their craft    fair on October 29th.

EMC REPORT: NONE.
ROADMASTER REPORT – Justin Hoover reported:
· They are looking at getting replacement beams for the Wolf Hole bridge.
· Wayne will put up new road closure signs.
· We need to mow one more time this season.
· The tractor is at Landpro.
· Supervisor Graff made a motion to hire Calvin Dimpsey as a CDL driver. Seconded by Supervisor Hoover. All were in favor and motion passed 3-0.
· Wayne will ask Robert Webster if he is available to work here too.
· The Supervisors will make arrangements with Wayne Webster to have a snowplow driver meeting after the November Township meeting.
ENGINEER REPORT:  
· Ed Fisher received two bids for the HVAC project through PennBID. Spots Brothers Inc. $34,900.00; Garden Spot Mechanical $61,000.00. Supervisor Hoover made a motion to award the bid to Spotts Brothers Inc. Seconded by Supervisor Graff and all were in favor. Motion passed 3-0.
· He is still working with the contractor at the Broad Mountain Vineyard to get the violation resolved. They now have the latest plan and are taking corrective action.
· He has looked at the beams on Wolf Hole Rd,

· The Dietrich and Snyder Road project is ready to begin after we sign the contract.

SOLICITOR REPORT: NONE
OLD BUSINESS:  Previously discussed in the meeting.
NEW BUSINESS: 
· Supervisor Graff made a motion to pass Resolution 2022-5, implementing Act 57 property tax penalty waivers. Seconded by Supervisor Hoover and all were in favor. Motion passed 3-0.
·  Supervisor Graff made a motion to approve switching the Fisherville Fire Company vehicles to their own VFIS policy, starting November 15th. Seconded by Supervisor Hoover, Supervisor Bisking abstained. Motion passed 2-0.

· Next month begin2 the 2023 Budget cycle.

· Several of our trucks need to be inspected.

 ANNOUNCEMENTS: The next Workshop Meeting will be on November 2, 2022 beginning at 7:00, and followed by the Regular Meeting at 7:30. 
ADJOURNMENT:  Supervisor Graff made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Supervisor Hoover.  All were in favor. Motion carried 3-0. Meeting adjourned at 8:10.

      Robyn Loesch  
     Secretary/Treasurer
